BRITANNIA SQUARE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Annual General Meeting
The Jenny Lind Chapel,
The University of Worcester City Campus
7.30 pm, Friday 9 November 2012
1. Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks:

The chairman welcomed everyone, particularly the guest speaker Judith Keene and our guests, Councillors Simon Geraghty and Lynn Denham.   We are most grateful to the University of Worcester for providing the use of this historical building for our meeting and to our Councillors for their support of our activities and for assisting us in our endeavours.

2. Attendance:
2.1 Apologies were received from:

Liz & John Prosser, Jenny & Michael Goode, Susie & Tony Bettinson, Catherine & David Thorpe, Richard & Cathy Lealan, Kate Tait, Gillie & Richard Lockett, George & Sheila Campbell, Bryan Neville-Lee, Neil Schofield, Helen & Mark Taylor, Judy Thomas, Lucy & Ian Stevens, Kelvin Hard, Gill Yates.
2.2 Those present were:
Chairman: Anna Hooper
Committee members and co-opted members: John Ball, Clive Collings, Nicky Neville-Lee, Ian Terry, David Greenhill.
Other members: Carol & Steven Inman, Maureen Ball, Noreen Collings, Nick & Ann Gilbert, Toby Hooper, Julia & Rob Holdsworth, Ed & Sue Llewellyn, Michael & Jean Hudson, Terry & Helena Huguenin, Steven & Jenny Preedy, Gwen & Claire Baker, Chloe Mills, Bev Schofield, Michael Thomas, Vanessa Terry, Nic Aston, Ella Blankstone, Kate Harrison, Pat & Andrew Oddy, Elaine Spalding, Sonia Armstrong, Paula Duffy, Andrew Wilkes.
In attendance: Councillors Simon Geraghty & Lynn Denham, P.C. Mark Broughton, Judith Keene (Guest Speaker)
3. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 11 November 2011 were confirmed.
There were no matters arising.
4. Election of Committee for 2012/13
Rob Holdsworth and Jane Baylis have resigned from the committee during the year.  Anna Hooper expressed our gratitude to them both for their very many years of service to the Residents’ Association.

The following stood for election or re-election to the Committee:

Anna Hooper

Ian Terry

David Greenhill

Darren Cheese

Nicky Neville-Lee

Kate Tait

John Ball

They were proposed by Rob Holdsworth, seconded by Angela Lanyon and elected unopposed.

Clive Collings will continue to serve as a co-opted member.

5. Constitution:

A revised Constitution was presented which better clarifies the scope of our membership in relation to the area covered by the Britannia Square Conservation Area.

This was proposed, seconded and approved unanimously.

6. Financial Report:

The Treasurer, Ian Terry presented the accounts for 2011/12 and proposed that they be adopted.  This was seconded and approved unanimously.
7. Chairman’s Report:

Anna Hooper’s written report was issued to all present and Anna highlighted the main topics.
Anna thanked all past and present Committee Members for their hard work for the Association.
8. Planning Report:
David Greenhill’s written summary report was issued to all present.  David reminded the meeting of our active role in reviewing and commenting on Planning applications which is core to our role.

We noted the movement towards a resolution of the future of the hut next to the United Reformed Church.

We remain concerned at the lack of effective enforcement action by the Council in some cases and the unfortunate trend towards retrospective planning applications as a perceived easier route to obtain the desired consent.

9. Lighting:
Nicky Neville-Lee’s report on Street Lighting was issued at the meeting.
10.  Neighbourhood Watch:
Nicky Neville-Lee’s report on the Neighbourhood Watch scheme was issued at the meeting.
11.  Wine Club:
John Ball’s report on the Wine Club’s social activities was issued at the meeting.  John invited any interested Residents to contact him for further details of future events.
12. Any other business:
Several residents expressed concern at the persistent fouling by dogs.  Anna Hooper advised that she has applied to the Council for more dog bins.
It was noted that the trees at 45a Britannia Square were in a sorry state.  It was known that these have been a matter of dispute between the resident and the Council.
13. Talk by Judith Keene:
Judith Keene, Deputy Director of Information and Learning Services at The Hive gave a fascinating talk about the Hive and the development of the University of Worcester and the opportunities for all local residents to make use of these facilities. 
14. Vote of Thanks:
On behalf of the meeting, Anna Hooper expressed her thanks and appreciation to Judith.
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Chairman's Report

I am pleased to report on an active year for the Residents' Association with some significant achievements in widening participation. We have included many more young families in our events and more people generally in the preparation of our activities.  We have also strengthened our links with the wider community: RGS Springfield, the United Reformed Church, our City Council through the involvement of our Councillors and the Conservation Department, and our local Police and Community Support Officers.   

When I was elected your Chairman a year ago, the Committee engaged with two projects.  Firstly, we planned to review our Residents' Parking Scheme with the objective of consulting you about having Visitor Parking Permits.  Secondly, we planned to have a party to celebrate the Queen's Diamond Jubilee in June.  So how did we do?

We asked Councillor Simon Geraghty, Leader of the City Council, to advise about Visitor Parking Permits.  He came to our last AGM and our Committee meeting in February and advised how we might extend our existing scheme.  He explained the history and detail of it in the context of other parking schemes in Worcester and current City Council policy.  Ian Terry then masterminded the consultation with the membership, analysed the feedback and reported the findings back to the membership in June.  The results were:


Britannia Square Residents



Votes received

30 (43% of households)



In favour of applying
21 (30% of households)



Against applying

  8 (11% of households)



Undecided
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Albany Terrace residents:



Votes received

20 (55% of households)



In favour of applying 
  7 (19% of households)



Against applying 

13 (36% of households)


Overall



Votes received

50 (47% of households)



In favour of applying
28 (26% of households)



Against applying 

21 (20% of households)



Undecided


  1

Where we received written comments from residents these were mainly against applying on the grounds that there are insufficient bays to allow an increased number of parked cars within the designated zone.  We had advised you that we would need to find a very substantial majority in favour for us to proceed.  This is consistent with Worcester City Council’s policy for new schemes.  Therefore the Residents’ Association Committee decided not to apply for the addition of visitor parking permits. The research and consultation exercise was a valuable one which enabled us to come to a thorough understanding of our Residents’ Parking Scheme and the implications of changing it and has put us in a good position to communicate on parking matters with other residents’ associations in the city, such as York Place.

Our Jubilee Party at Springfield was a resounding success with almost 200 people attending, including many young families.  Thanks to a £250 grant from the City Council and the enormous generosity of all of you the party was free.  In addition to local residents, we were delighted to entertain our Deputy Mayor, Councillor Pat Agar, and our three ward Councillors, Allah Ditta, Jabba Riaz and Lynn Denham, PC Mark Broughton and our Community Support Officers, our friends from the United Reformed Church and from RGS Springfield.  We were fortunate to have the use of the school hall as well as the magnificent grounds and, despite the wet weather, we were able to have all the fun we had planned.  Residents of all ages helped to prepare the enormous outdoor picnic, delicious cakes for the Great Britannia Bake Off, outdoor races and indoor games, a tombola and raffle which raised £316 for the Worcester branch of HomeStart, a dazzling variety of musical entertainment including an especially written version of Rule Britannia, a decorated bicycle competition, a ceremonial tree planting and a treasure hunt.  Please enjoy Guy Oddy’s beautiful photographs as a reminder of the day and all the magnificent decorations you made.  The Council grant was intended to help us with expenses for the party and to help us work towards building a safer and stronger community.  I believe we achieved these objectives at our Jubilee Party.

Other events we arranged for our members were our Christmas Carol Party at Springfield in December and, most recently in October, a Conservation Area Guided Walk led by John Kirwan, Conservation Officer for the City Council.  John gave 21 of us an entertaining and informative afternoon helping us to view our neighbourhood in terms of its development rather than as individual homes.  We raised £65 to donate to the Bridge Counselling Service, a local charity of which John is a trustee.  John had prepared a leaflet for our Residents’ Association which is a summary of the Conservation Area Character Appraisal and Management Proposals adopted by the Planning Committee focusing on Britannia Square, Albany Terrace and Stephenson Terrace.  It includes a helpful map and illustrations.  This can also be viewed on the Council’s website and a hard copy may be ordered to purchase from the Customer Service Centre at Orchard House.

A significant development has been the establishment of our newsletter.  Our first issue was published last November, our second, a special Jubilee edition, in May and you will have recently received the third issue.  There has been much favourable comment on David Greenhill’s design and the usefulness of advance information about forward dates and matters of local interest.  Please let David, or any of the committee know if you have something you would like included in the next issue.

Membership has grown to 55 households.   Thanks to Ian Terry’s careful financial management membership fees remain at £30 for life membership and £5 for annual membership, which includes membership of Neighbourhood Watch.

I conclude with the most important message which is to thank publicly past Committee members and Chairmen whose wisdom and experience have been so valuable to me this year, and my heartfelt thanks to your wonderful present Committee who represent such a wide range of skills and talents and who give so generously of their time and enthusiasm to the service of the Residents’ Association.

Anna Hooper

Chairman

November 2012

Report from Planning Group – David Greenhill
David Greenhill reviews and advises the Committee on all planning applications and the Chairman makes a general comment on the Council website if this is agreed appropriate.  We continue to encourage the membership to view planning applications online and to make individual comments.
Recent Planning Applications reviewed -
Sep 12
11 Albany Terrace, Two storey Extension – Approved

Jun 12
Springfield RGS, Alterations to Existing Entrance Gates – Approved 

Mar 12
7 Stephenson Terrace, Garage Replacement – Resubmitted & Approved 

Mar 12
Flat 2, 36B Britannia Sq., Internal Modifications – Approved 

Feb 12
49 Britannia Square, Retrospective Approval for Internal Mods. - Approved

Jan 12
49 Britannia Square, Tree Works to TPOs -  Approved
We have commented on the majority of applications received, with most of our comments being taken into account in the outcomes of the applications.  Selected documents are available for inspection this evening, or can be viewed online in the Planning Services section of www.worcester.gov.uk
Our Planning focus over the next 6 months is to get further planning advice out to the Residents to assist them in the Planning process.

Report on Lighting – Nicky Neville-Lee
Street lights are monitored and faults reported.  We encourage members to report faults through the Worcestershire Hub Online at www.whub.org.uk which is the most effective way of achieving results.

Report on Neighbourhood Watch – Nicky Neville-Lee
Neighbourhood Watch is a scheme to help people protect themselves and their properties and to reduce the fear of crime by means of improved home security, greater vigilance, accurate reporting of suspicious incidents to the Police and by fostering a community spirit.  It involves Police, Community Safety Departments and, above all, individuals and families who want to come together to make their neighbourhoods safer places to live.  Membership of the Residents’ Association automatically includes your household as a member of our Neighbourhood Watch Scheme, which may enable you to claim a discount on your household insurance.

Our Neighbourhood Watch Scheme is due for a review and some updating which will take place in 2013.  In the meantime we would encourage you encourage you to report thefts, break-ins and damage to property to the Police.  If you see anything suspicious please telephone the non-emergency line 101.  For emergencies it remains 999.  Neighbourhood Watch can only be effective if we have a crime number by reporting the crime.
Report on Wine Club - John Ball
The Britannia Square Residents’ Association Wine Club is flourishing; we have 42 households who receive our invitations and updates.

We have had two meetings so far in 2012, a Supper at Spires Restaurant (Worcester Technical College) in February and our Summer Party in August (we normally have more meetings in a year, but decided to reduce the number this year to allow for the Jubilee celebrations and the Olympics).
The Summer Party was attended by 36 people and a "good night" was had by all. (More bottles of wine consumed than members present!!!!)

Our next meeting is on Friday 23rd November 2012 at the United Reformed Church Hall, when Majestic Wine will present “Selecting Wine for Christmas”.  

We also have a provisional date for our annual Spires Restaurant Dinner of Thursday 28th February 2013.

Our meetings frequently have a limit of 20 – 25 attendees and we operate on a “first come – first served” basis, so if you would like to attend, please try to respond as soon as possible after the invitation notice is issued.

Please note: we only circulate invitations to residents who have expressed an interest in attending our meetings, if you are interested in joining our group please let me know by email (see address below)

Incidentally you do not need to be an expert in Wine to join our group, you only have to enjoy having a couple of glasses and mixing with friends and neighbours in a sociable setting.
John Ball

Email: johnball1@btinternet.com
